                         BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




      May 19, 2008


Members Present: 
Rob Collum, Chairman




Mike Heavey, Clerk




Joe Hoban, Member




William Fisher, Health Agent

Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant was absent from this meeting. Mr. Heavey took the minutes.


Mr. Rob Collum called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.
Minutes:  Mr. Collum motioned to approve the minutes from the April 28, 2008 meeting. Motion seconded by Mr. Heavey. So Motioned.
6 Hill Street:  Mr. Fisher presented the plans for 7 Ellis Street requesting a 3 foot separation variance to groundwater. Board members approved variance. All in Favor
7:15 Appointment – Nautilus Gym:  Mr. George Dowley appeared before the board to request his pool at the Nautilus Gym be allowed to be used as a semi-public pool currently being used as a private pool. Concerns of the board are pool operator certificates are needed, fencing around the pool needs repair, electrical needs to be updated and inspected, CPR training is needed, safety signs need to be posted in pool area and would need to meet all state and local regulations.
7:30 Appointment – Wicked Tanning:  Mr. Chris Stephens appeared before the board with plans and information regarding the new tanning salon up and coming into Medway. He stated there would be approximately 5 – 7 tanning beds, 2 stand up booths and 1 spray booth. Mr. Heavey stated water at the counter, a service sink for cleaning the floors, washer and dryer for cleaning towels and a hot water heater would be needed.  The board members stated they would also need to meet the Board of Health and Massachusetts regulation requirements. If all compliance was met then the inspection and permitting process would take place.
10 Clark Street:  Mr. Fisher presented plans for a repair permit for an addition of a porch to 10 Clark Street. The porch encroached the septic system and would need to move the leach line. The board unanimously denied the permit.
Recycling Center:  Mr. Fisher requested the board to approve an expenditure of approximately $2,800.00 for a storage shed at the Recycling Center to house maintenance supplies and tools. The board unanimously voted to approve the expenditure of up to $3,200.
Norbit Chenard:  It has been brought to the attention of the board Mr. Chenard has been seen at the Recycling center on off hours and picking thru the metal container. The board unanimously voted to write Mr. Chenard a letter to state his visits to the Recycling center will be limited to open hours only and not any hours after closing. The letter is to also state there would be no more picking through the containers.
Household Hazardous Waste Day: Mr. Fisher informed the board there were 86 full cars, 82 ½ cars that showed up for the event. The approximate cost would be $7,500.00.
Next meeting will be held on Monday, June 16, 2008 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office
Meeting adjourned 8:30 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

